19 November 2007

Minutes of the Executive Committee of COMPRES from meeting of Monday, Nov 19, 2007

Attending:  Williams, Bass, Brown, Ross and Liebermann

Absent:  Agee, Duffy
1.  Minutes of ExComm meeting of Nov 5, 2007

Approved for installation on COMPRES website.

2.  Facilities Committee reports
In Duffy’s absence, Liebermann reported that the only annual progress report for Year #1 and program plan and budget request for Year #2 that had been received to date was from 

Hemley and Liu for the IR-DAC beamline U2A at the NSLS.
We are still awaiting annual progress reports and program plans and budget requests from the following:

Jeanloz and Clark for West Coast Synchrotrons

Weidner and Vaughan for Multi-anvil X-ray facilities at the NSLS
Duffy and Weidner for X-ray DAC facilities at the NSLs.

3. Proposed joint meeting between COMPRES and SNAP at Oak Ridge National Laboratory in April 2008.

Funding of $9600 was requested from COMPRES to provide partial support of travel of invited speakers and graduate students.

The ExComm approved funding of up to $7100 for invited speakers and up to $2500 for graduate students from COMPRES-member institutions in the U. S., at $250 each for split-funded support.  
4.  Application for COMPRES support for School in Mineralogy at Brixen-Bressanone, Italy in February 2008.
Funding of $1000 to $3000 requested for partial support of invited speakers and graduate students.

This request was declined but COMPRES will offer its communication channels to publicize this meeting.
5.  Program Committee for 2008 Annual Meeting at Cheyenne Mountain Resort, Colorado Springs, on June 25-28, 2008.

Chair Carl Agee is working with Williams and Liebermann to identify and recruit members of the Committee.

To date, the following have accepted:

Jiuhua Chen--Florida International Univerrsity

Lili Gao--Grad student from the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign

Zhu Mao--Grad student from Princeton University

Invitation outstanding to Boris Kiefer who served on the Program Committee also in 2007.  If Kiefer declines, the ExComm encouraged Agee to identify other assistant professors to serve.
6.  Industrial Sponsors for the 2008 Annual Meeting

Invitations/solicitations have been sent to 27 companies to attend the Cheyenne Mountain meeting and support the social fund [list attached].

To date, commitment of $500 have been received from Almax, D'Anvils, Depths of the Earth, and easyLab, with Scimed indicating probability of support.
7.  DRAFT of letter to be sent to all users of COMPRES-supported beamlines 
Liebermann provided a draft of a letter to be sent to all users of COMPRES-supported beamlines who have received beamtime in July 2006 to November 2007 requesting additional information on their funding for their projects at the NSLS and the ALS.  
The ExComm is exploring the possibility of seeking additonal funding to operations of the synchrotron beamlines  of the NSLS and the ALS, which are now partially supported by the NSF Division of Earth Sciences via COMPRES.  Such proposals might originate from the PIs/Organizations which operate the beamlines under subcontract from COMPRES, or from COMPRES itself as the central organization.
Addition information regarding publications resulting from experiments done using the facilities of the COMPRES–supported beamlines will also be requested.
8.  Next meeting of ExComm:

Monday, December 3, 2007

2:00 to 4:00 PM [East Coast time]

